
The	Margaretta	Township	Trustees	met	in	regular	session	on	August	18,	2016	at	7	
p.m.																																																																																																																																																						
Present	were	Mr.	Bias,	Mr.	Riesterer	and	Mr.	Pooch.																																																																					
Mr.	Bias	moved,	seconded	by	Mr.	Riesterer	to	approve	the	minutes	from	the	
August	4,	2016	meet,	as	presented	by	Fiscal	Officer,	Mary	Ann	Lindsley.		Vote:		all	
ayes.																																																																																																																																																														
Mr.	Riesterer	moved,	seconded	by	Mr.	Bias	to	approve	and	sign	warrants	#15382-
15409	and	eft’s	that	were	submitted	by	the	Fiscal	Officer	for	payment.		Vote:		all	
ayes.																																																																																																																																																
Mr.	Bias	moved,	seconded	by	Mr.	Riesterer	to	accept	the	financial	reports	that	
were	submitted	by	the	Fiscal	Officer.		Vote:		all	ayes.	

Mr.	James	Neill	gave	his	Road	and	Cemetery	report.																																																																		
Mr.	Neill	said	he	met	with	Zack	from	Strawser	Construction	about	Industrial	Park.			
Jim	had	quotes	from	Shrearer	Equipment	for	a	new	gator	from	Deere	&	Company.		
Jim	said	that	Erie	Materials	would	like	to	do	Vickery	Road	as	a	test,	with	us	
purchasing	the	materials.																																																																																																													
We	have	completed	the	second	round	of	road	mowing.	

Mr.	Riesterer	moved,	seconded	by	Mr.	Bias	to	approve	the	vacation	request	for	
Matt	Studer	for	September	6,	7,	8,	&	9,	2016.		Vote:	all	ayes.	

Mr.	Bias	moved,	seconded	by	Mr.	Riesterer	to	purchase	materials	from	Erie	
Material	to	seal	coat	Vickery	Road.		Total	cost	of	materials	is	$11,860.50.		Vote:	all	
ayes.	

Mr.	Riesterer	moved,	seconded	by	Mr.	Bias	to	purchase	2	new	gators	from	Deere	
&	Co.	under	state	bid	of	$8167.02	each	with	trade	in	for	Park	gator	of	$3500	and	
cemetery	gator	of	$4500	.		The	total	Park	cost	to	be	$4667.02	and	the	total	
Cemetery	cost	to	be	$3667.02.		Vote:		all	ayes.	

Chief	Johnson	gave	his	Fire	Department	report.																																																																											
Chief	gave	a	radio	tower	update.																																																																																																		
Our	current	contract	with	Bay	View	ends	on	September	1,	2016.		We	have	not	
heard	back	from	them.	



Mr.	Bias	moved,	seconded	by	Mr.	Riesterer	to	approve	the	vacation	request	for	
Keith	Killingsworth	for	Sept.	3,	Nov.	27,	and	Dec.	2,	4,	&	24,	2016.		Vote:	all	ayes.	

Mr.	Bias	moved,	seconded	by	Mr.	Riesterer	to	send	Chief	Johnson	and	Dan	Strayer	
to	Firelands	Supervisor	Training	on	Wed.	Aug.	31,	2016	from	7:30-9:30.		The	cost	
will	be	$65/each.		Vote:		all	ayes.	

Mr.	Bias	gave	a	brief	Park	report.		They	have	plans	to	put	dirt	on	some	of	the	
fields.	

Mr.	Riesterer	moved,	seconded	by	Mr.	Bias	to	adjourn.		Vote:	all	ayes.																																									
The	meeting	adjourned	at	9:20	p.m.	

	

	

	 	 	 	


